
FAYETTEVILLE CITY COUNCIL 

DISCUSSION OF AGENDA ITEMS MEETING MINUTES 

ST. AVOLD ROOM 

APRIL 11, 2016 

6:00 P.M. 

 

Present: Mayor Nat Robertson 

 

Council Members Katherine K. Jensen (District 1); Kirk 

deViere (District 2); H. Mitchell Colvin, Jr. (District 3); 

Chalmers L. McDougald (District 4); Robert T. Hurst, Jr. 

(District 5); William J. L. Crisp (District 6); Larry O. 

Wright, Sr. (District 7); Theodore W. Mohn (District 8); 

James W. Arp, Jr. (District 9) 

 

Others Present: Theodore Voorhees, City Manager 

 Karen McDonald, City Attorney 

 Rochelle Small-Toney, Deputy City Manager 

 Kristoff Bauer, Deputy City Manager 

 Jay Reinstein, Assistant City Manager 

 Rebecca Rogers-Carter, Strategic Performance 

Analytics Director 

 Michael Petti, Assistant Police Chief 

 Scott Shuford, Planning and Code Enforcement 

Director, 

 Members of the Press 

 

 Mayor Robertson called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 

 

 Ms. Rebecca Rogers-Carter, Strategic Performance Analytics 

Director, appeared before Council and advised that staff proposed to 

revamp the Intergovernmental Affairs Program under the City Manager’s 

office and that Mr. Andrew Holland, Assistant to the City Manager, 

would be managing the Intergovernmental Affairs Program.  She advised 

staff had received proposals for state and federal lobbyists and based 

on the responses, staff proposed Capital City Strategies, the state 

lobbyist, for a 12-month period with a specific work plan and 

deliverables.  The federal lobbyist would be Strategies, Inc., for 

9 months, assuming that the County is a partner.  Consensus of Council 

was to move forward. 

 

 The Mayor then reviewed the other items of business. 

 

 Council Member Crisp inquired about the wrecker services and fees 

under Item 6.04.  Mr. Michael Petti, Assistant Police Chief, explained 

the proposal. 

 

 Council Member Crisp expressed concerns about the ten-year 

prohibition on certain uses under Item 6.05.  Ms. Karen McDonald, City 

Attorney, and Mr. Scott Shuford, Planning and Code Enforcement 

Director, explained the proposal and the benefits to the neighborhood. 

 

 There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 

6:50 p.m. 

 


